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Dailard Elementary DSF Board
Meeting Minutes – January 12th, 2016
In attendance:

Beverly Fitzpatrick
President: Rebecca Smith

Treasurer: Michelle Quinn

Website and Technology: Karen Miller

Community Liaison: Rachel Morris

Activities and Events coordinator: Melissa Henss

Visual and Performing Arts: Andrea Loyko

Teacher Reps: Lorie McKee





Leslie Lankin

Guests – Maya Schuester, Jogathon chair to update us on Jogathon & Sarah Cogan
5:35: The meeting was called to order

I. Maya Scheuster, Jogathon chair, here to talk about Jogathon – She needs prizes at the end of the month to announce at kick-off assembly, Wednesday January 27th.  

a. Wants to have someone to cheer on kids, but doesn’t have to be famous.  Maybe Lonie from Combine sports to come and cheer on the kids during the Jogathon 

b. Last year had limo ride with gift cards, Charger experience, Knotts Berry Farm.  Looking for a SDSU experience – baseball or softball.  Have a Padre connection with Kristen Pescadero.  Marcelle is willing to donate her season tickets too.  Jenny Gendron being contacted for 10-15 kids for a movie experience.  She works at UltraStar.  Or going to a movie premiere – maybe summer movie.  Other ideas are Gulls tickets, rock climbing, and limo ride again.  Rebecca might be able to get Padres tickets.  Need the best 4 prizes.  If we get more we can give away during the Jogathon raffle at the wrap- up awards assembly.

c. Good to have weekly advertisement on Jogathon like last year leading up to the Jogathon.  

d. Goal is $35000.  

i. Everyone liked the pie in the face game.  Rachel knows someone who has the game we can borrow and make it bigger.  

1. McKee says a teacher at each grade level should get a pie in the face so all the kids can get into it. Maybe the classes that raise the most have their teacher get a pie in the face.  

e. Using Paypal again to get more money from students’ family and friends that live far away.

f. Still going to use visors.  Problem with using bibs is kids pore water on themselves during the Jogathon, making the bibs useless.  

g. Melissa – SDSU Aztec lanes wants to give a prize for Jogathon but SDSU want to advertise too since they are our biggest donors.  We can advertise for them on our website too.   They want to promote what they offer – Aquaplex, Aztec Lanes, etc.  All SDSU stuff 

h. Maya still needs someone to shadow for next year and needs a chair. 

II. Principal’s Report:

a. Minimum days in January and March

i. Two days at the end of this month (Jan 28-29) and 2 days at the end of March are minimum days for parent teacher conferences.  This is instead of 4 days at the end of March like it has been in previous years.  These conferences will be for students who need it, not for every student.

b. 5th grade robotics – went to Legoland for a competition – scored 17th out of 60 teams.  Great experience and got invited back for a spring competition to Legoland. Ms. Fitzpatrick purchased extra robotic kits for Power 30. 5 of these experienced robotic students will teach new 5th grade students to make robots with help from a Power 30 teacher and a parent.  Hoping to eventually expand it down the grades.  She needs special permission from the district to download robotic software.  Teachers are picking the kids who get to do robotics based on those who express interest.

c. Had a kinder tour last Friday with 50 people.  Great turnout!  

III. President’s Report - Pledge update, restaurant fundraisers for the year

a. There will be a kindergarten Q & A about Dailard events or anything kinder parents might have questions about.  It’s next Wednesday, January 20th, at 6 pm.  

b. We are actively looking for a replacement for next year since Rebecca’s term is up after this year.  Karen Miller and Andrea Loyko need someone to shadow them now and to start actively planning.  Sarah Cogan might be interested in doing the assemblies, but is also considering taking over the auction so she will need help.    
IV. Treasurer’s Report:
a. Currently we have $85,929.90 available.

b. To date, we have made $51,145.96 and spent $61054.92.

c. We made a net profit of $2528.04 for Holiday Bazaar.  Budgeted to make $1000.00.  

d. Power 30 teachers – There was a discussion on prep time needed for the second cycle of Power 30.  Teachers on the board agreed that teachers have prepped them for this next cycle so they should only be putting the ½ hour allotted prep time per day on their time cards.  So the Power 30 teachers do not need any extra prep time for the rest of the school year.  
V. Website  and Technology Report

a. Might have someone to shadow Karen for her job.  

b. Had problems with people ordering Scrip in our DSF store but now all fixed.  Now to order Scrip gift cards you will need to input what card you want to buy in the website.    
c. Spring Flee survey – the results were equally split for Saturday and Sunday on.  We have decided on Saturday, April 9th, from 3-6 pm.  

i. An idea for next year– Perhaps makes a minimum day on a Friday of the day of the Spring Fling so maybe we can do it on Friday.  

d. Bingo night is this Friday.  Have drinks, bags of chips, and maybe candy to sell.  No pizza like last year because it was too much.  Need someone to sell daubers, snacks, and drinks.  Would be helpful if someone writes on a board the number Karen yells out so if she goes too fast for people or those who take too many cards. 

e. Sally Smith e-mailed us that we are gambling and she notified the vice squad.  We checked with the district and we everything is legal and approved because no money is changing hands

VI. A & E report

a. Sabrina McDonald might co-chair the holiday bazaar next year.  

b. FNL was Dec. 11th.  Bake sale was a good idea and made about $130.  

c. Family Dance – Under the sea theme: we need people to hang up artwork in the MPR.  We are considering having a photo backdrop to take pictures at the dance.  Melissa’s cousin is going to be the DJ.  Selling candy, treats, nachos, no pizza.  5th grade is going to sell carnations.   

d. Spring Fling – Saturday, April 9th, 3-6 pm.  Need someone to shadow Michelle, as this is her last year on this committee.  

e. Scrip – Raised $1100 in December.  Top three classes that raised the most are McKee, Sanfilippo, and Olson.  They got a party.  

i. So far raised $3000 in Scrip.  

ii. Pushing Scrip for Valentine’s Day, Teacher Appreciation,

f. Rummage Sale is on May 20th.   If it’s raining we would reschedule.  Sarah Cogan is the chair.  

g. Yearbook – Van is printing out a flyer to go out in February for 5th grade dedications in the yearbook.

VII. Visual/Performing Art’s Report

a. Assembly possibilities: Also looking at other districts at their approved assembly lists.  There is $1000 left in her budget.  Would like the assembly to be in May, for the end of the year. Andrea will look into these ideas and report back at the next meeting.
i. Chinese acrobats are an idea and were here 5 years ago.  

ii. African Drumming is $1000 for the whole school 

iii. Stomp Guys are another idea. 

X. Teacher’s Report

a.   Got $1000 from the Crumpacker family and deciding what to buy for the lower grades.  Perhaps soccer nets with soccer balls to practice kicking goals, a basketball hoop with lots of nets around, and twist and scoot bikes.  All of these items total $1000. 

b. Scrip –we hope to do more classroom incentives.  If they raise a certain amount of money in a class, kids get an ice cream party, or some other party.  

i. An idea for next year – From September 2016 until December 2016 we have a school wide Scrip competition and if the whole school raises $10,000 in Scrip we have a snow day.  We have a company make snow for the kids so they can play in the snow.  Have hot cocoa, sugar cookies, etc.  This will get us in the mood for winter and Christmas.     

